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Financial prudence requirements
Introduction

In March 2012 the Minister for Local Government announced a reform programme for local government. The programme is part of the Government’s broader economic growth programme, and is designed to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of local government. Called “Better Local Government”, the programme consists of two phases. The first of these phases has resulted in changes to the Local Government Act 2002.

This fact sheet explains a new requirement relating to councils’ financial prudence.

What’s new?

Benchmarks or parameters can be set for councils’ financial performance by way of regulations to be made in consultation with Local Government New Zealand.
Under the regulations local authorities may be required to disclose specified financial benchmarks in their annual and long-term plans and to report performance against benchmarks in their annual reports. 
The Auditor-General will report on the completeness and accuracy of local authorities’ reporting against the benchmarks as part of her audit of long-term plans and annual reports.
What are the benefits?

The changes will encourage greater financial discipline in the local government sector, and will meet concerns about rising rates and council debt.  The regulations will also provide information about councils’ financial health.

What does it mean for me?

The changes will make it easier for ratepayers to assess their council’s financial state, and will promote better financial decision-making.
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